DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETINGMINUTES

July 28, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

April Schmitt

DSCYF/YRS

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


Mike McDonald
DSP


Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Mary Hansen


DELJIS


Bob Denton

AOC/JIC

Ray Sammons

DELJIS


Capt. Potts

DCOP


Jiselle Martinez

OMB


Marian Bhate

PD


Proxies

Capt. Jamison
NCCPD

John Betts


JP Ct.








for Marianne Kennedy








Betty Smith


DOC









for Deb Lindell








Kevin Agne


Family Ct.









for Guy Sapp








Renee Rigby


DSP/SBI









for Capt. Sapp

REVIEW OF JUNE MINUTES
Minutes of the June 23, 2011 Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Mike McDonald and seconded by Ms. Renee Rigby.

II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
· Revisit Court of Chancery Request – The application was reviewed and at this time a motion made by Mr. Mike McDonald to deny application and seconded by Capt. Jamison.  Should the Court wish to reapply they should be more specific in the application.  All in favor of motion and it is so moved.

III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – Nothing to report.

· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – Nothing to report.

· IT Consolidation – Nothing to report.

IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – No report from Capt. Jamison.  Mr. McDonald discussed matters regarding the Retreat and that he had talked to NLETS and they asked him to submit an application for $7,000.00 to go towards the Retreat.  The Retreat will offer a variety of subjects.
· Police Complaint Access Committee -  Constable/LEISS Access University of Delaware  – After much discussion it was suggested that the University of Delaware put in a formal written request to DELJIS.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – Mr. McDonald would like to reconvene in September to continue working on Policy 4.

V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:  Reports showing usage are attached.

· Automated LEISS Warrants:  Report of usage attached.

· Automated Summons:  LEISS summonses are growing and manual summonses are declining.
· E-Ticket:  Numbers are doing well.  A question was raised if Manual Parking tickets are included in manual ticket totals. Ms. Bell will look into this and report back.
· E-Crash:  Numbers are continuing to do well.

· Project Status Report:  Detailed status report attached for your perusal.

VI.
NEW BUSINESS
· CarFax Request – Mrs. Bell reviewed the e-mail that she sent to each police chief and Col. Coupe regarding selling vehicle information to CarFax and the creation of the Accident Sale Portal.  To date there has been no negative feedback received.  

· New Legislation for Reduction of Violent Crimes Fund Act – Will be signed by Governor Markell on August 3, 2011, which includes an additional $15.00 will be assessed with the normal fine on every charge that the defendant is found guilty of or pleads guilty to an offense.  DELJIS will have coding in place to address the new law.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by Capt. Jamison and 


seconded by Capt. Potts at approximately 11:55 a.m.
